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From the Dean of School

Dean Hayes’s Weekly Message

Dear Founders Community,

Thank you to those of you who have been utilizing the road extension to
access Perimeter Road. We have received multiple complaints from the
property manager that people coming to and from Founders are using the
parking lots at 3 and 7 Perimeter Rd. We do not have permission to use
those parking lots for drop off or pickup. All drop off and pickup must be
done in our parking lot. Also, driving through a parking lot to get to the
road is not permitted. Thank you for being respectful and responsible
during drop off and pickup.

-Cassie Hayes
Dean of School

The Founders Mission Statement

The Founders Academy is a public chartered school encompassing grades 5 - 12 that is free and
open to all New Hampshire students. The Academy develops leaders who understand and apply
the lessons of the past, demonstrate exceptional character and lead by example. The Academy
recognizes the importance of balance in the development of the whole person, and respects each
student's journey.

Principled leadership is fostered by means of a curriculum of classical studies that includes
analyzing the lives of great men and women of history, mining the rich classical ideals of the
Western tradition, and tracing the evolution of the precious and costly idea of liberty.

Link: http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/about/mission___vision

http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/about/mission___vision


Quote of the Week

Admissions for the 2024-2025 School Year

The Founders Academy Public Charter School will open Admissions for the 2023-2024
school year on September 15, 2023.

Applications for the 2024-2025 school year are due by March 15, 2024.

To apply for admission for grades 5-12, please fill out an online application and submit that with the
associated admissions materials.

https://foundersacademy.almastart.com/


The Founders Academy is an open enrollment, public charter school serving grades 5-12. New
Hampshire applicants who meet the school’s admission criteria may apply. The school may accept
out-of-state applicants at a fee to be set annually, on a space-available basis. It is important for any
applicant considering enrolling at The Founders Academy to be certain that they are interested in
pursuing a rigorous education within the mission and vision of our school.

Founders' curriculum focuses on student character and a classical education, including studies in
history, leadership, ethics, debate, business and finance, classical literature as well as the standard
high school curriculum of math, science, languages, and the arts.
For more information, please email admissions@tfanh.org or call (603) 952-4705.

The Founders Academy does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, marital status,
national/ethnic origin, age, sex, sexual orientation, or disability in its programs, activities,
admissions and employment practices. This refers to, but is not limited to, the provisions of the
following laws:

● Titles IV, VI, and VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 - race color, national origin
● The Age Discrimination in Employment Act of 1967
● The Age Discrimination Act of 1975
● Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX) - sex
● Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 (Section 504) - disability
● The Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA) - disability
● NH Law against discrimination (RSA 354-A)
● Title XV Section 194-B:1

NEED TO KNOW

Important Dates

What: When:

Picture Retake Day Tuesday, October 24th

Financial Aid 101 ONLINE (Seniors & Parents/Guardians) Tuesday, October 24th, 6:30 pm

PSAT Fall Testing Day (Grades 9 & 11)
***NO SCHOOL FOR GRADES 5,6,7,8,10,12***

Wednesday, October 25th

End of Quarter 1 Friday, October 27th

Parent/Teacher Conferences Monday, October 30th

http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/about/mission___vision


2023-2024 School Calendar

Financial Aid 101

Seniors and Parents,

COMING THIS TUESDAY EVENING!

Financial Aid 101
Date: Tuesday October 24th
Time: 6:30 p.m. ONLINE

Register in advance for this webinar!

Join an Education & Career Counselor from NHHEAF’s Center for College Planning for this
informative presentation! This session will help families navigate through the federal financial aid

https://mandrillapp.com/track/click/30193320/gsmr-org.zoom.us?p=eyJzIjoiZ1BHYnBfZV9LalF1UTdxd0xOTHpCalFNbXkwIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDE5MzMyMCxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL2dzbXItb3JnLnpvb20udXNcXFwvd2ViaW5hclxcXC9yZWdpc3RlclxcXC9XTl9kVUpDZzJ0SVNWNlRQMzJOVGxVelB3XCIsXCJpZFwiOlwiOGZkMDM0MzkwMmNjNDlkY2E3N2VmMWQ5MGNiNjlmNjRcIixcInVybF9pZHNcIjpbXCIwN2I1NzgyZThlNzQxNGZkZWY5OTNiMzU4ODA4ZWZkOWQyOTBjZGExXCJdfSJ9


process including the FAFSA, explore what type of additional aid is available, review scholarship
searches and highlight the importance of meeting deadlines. Attendees will receive NHHEAF’s
Financial Aid Insider.

Picture Retake Info

Hi Everyone,

We’re the staff from C3 School Photography, your school’s photographer! Picture retake day is
coming up (October 24th) and that can sometimes bring confusion with it. This email is going to
go over all things ordering for several scenarios to help smooth things out! Our office hours are
Monday through Thursday, from 10:00 to 4:00, so if you have any additional questions not
addressed in this email, please reach out!

I wasn’t able to preorder, but I’d like my child’s picture!

No worries! If your child attended the original picture day, they had a photo taken, regardless
of if you ordered or not. When pictures are passed out at the school, your child will receive a
‘proof’ with their picture and specific instructions for you to go online and order. You will not
be able to order through the prepay page on our website; instead, scroll down past the blue
bar and click on the red “I HAVE A GALLERY CODE” button. Click on this link to order after
picture day.

My child missed picture day, how do I order their pictures from retake day?

If your child missed picture day and you did not already place an order, you can do so
through the prepay site. We are going to reopen the site and reactivate the codes; your code
is FOUNDERS23. After entering the code, you will be able to search for your child by name.
Only use the prepay site if you did not already place an order. If you have already placed an
order, please turn your attention to bullet point 3. Click on this link to order before retake day
and remember to scroll down below the blue bar!

My child attended picture day, but we are not happy with the photo. How do I place an order
for retake day?

First, we are so sorry that you did not enjoy your photos. If it was an external circumstance
(my son’s hair was in his eyes or my daughter wasn’t smiling, for example) please send us a
note with how to change the picture. We are happy to receive any feedback to ensure that
you get photos you love! As for ordering, you do not need to reorder. Simply have your child
bring the photos from the first picture day to retake day. We will collect that package, and
reorder the same one with the new pictures for you. You can write any notes on the package
paper for us to read. Again, there are no extra steps: as long as your package is returned,
we will automatically reorder the same package with the new pictures for you. You will not be
able to order retake photos through either the pre or post-pay pages on our website. If you
wish to not have the photos or retake then we do offer a 100% guarantee. We'll need the
packages back and you'll get a refund mailed to your home.



If you have any additional questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us! Again, our office hours are
Monday through Thursday, 10:00 to 4:00.We can be reached by email at
info@c3schoolphotography.com, or by phone at 603-212-9090. Thank you so much!

Parent/Teacher Conferences

Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held on Monday October 30th from 8am-3pm. Parents should
sign up in advance to meet with your child(ren)’s teachers. If you would like to schedule virtual
meetings, please note that on the sign up sheet.g

All sign up sheets can be found here. Parents should go through the spreadsheet to find each
teacher, use the provided links, and sign up for available times.

Annual Fall Calendar Raffle

The New England leaves have started their change to vibrant colors, pumpkins and mums decorate
our homes, and Halloween is right around the corner. That can mean only one thing: it’s time for our
Annual Fall Calendar Raffle! To make this fundraiser a success, we need ALL of our Founders
families and friends to be involved!

We ask each family to sell or purchase all 10 calendars.

Each calendar costs $10 and additional calendars are available if your family would like to sell
more.

Calendar sales begin now and go through the month of November. Winners will be drawn daily and
posted on The Founders Academy website. Winning tickets will be re-entered into the drawing and
winners are eligible to win all month long!

Please be sure the purchaser’s name and contact information is clearly marked on the
ticket.

Students should turn in tickets and money in a marked envelope to their Round Table Advisor.
In addition to the cash prizes awarded daily, we have student incentives:

Student Incentives
● First Prize: $150 to the student that sells the most calendars
● Second Prize: $100 to the student who sells the second most tickets
● Third Prize: $50 to the student who sells the third most tickets

Every student who turns in a minimum of 10 tickets will receive a small token of thanks.

*In the event of a tie, a drawing between tied students will determine the winner. Should the Fall
Calendar Ticket sales not exceed the prize money to be awarded, The Founders Academy reserves
the right to cancel the fundraiser and refund all the money.

mailto:info@c3schoolphotography.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/e/2PACX-1vTb7QcUvoa-5GGuoGiy2CiqXztypqQd3in9AjjGxZMdK9EZZGu1p3670DVGgQehOe2W_etbN9hzXLxd/pubhtml


Thank you in advance for your participation and support in making this annual fundraiser a
huge success!

School News

Join PTSG!

What is PTSG?

Our Parent Teacher Student Group (PTSG) is a very active community, focused on supporting the
school. Our purpose is to positively impact Founders Academy by providing support through
volunteerism and fundraising for student and staff needs, leadership opportunities for students, and
family and community engagement opportunities.
https://www.thefoundersacademy.org/parents/p_t_s_g

Attention: Looking for Substitutes

The Founders Academy Public Charter School seeks paid substitute teachers for middle and high
school for the 2023-2024 school year!

Subjects covered can vary. Full day and half day opportunities available. hours are 7:30 AM until
3:30PM. The rate is $75/per day.

https://www.thefoundersacademy.org/parents/p_t_s_g


If interested please contact Kelsey Marot at kelsey.marot@tfanh.org

Recruiting Parent Board Members

Dear Founders Families,

The Founders Board of Trustees is eager to welcome two new parent members to the board to
increase our effectiveness and efficiency. Since its inception, our Board has put a great deal of
effort into writing/approving policies, developing a strategic plan, and planning for the future of the
school, and we need more parents’ volunteers for the Board in order to succeed in reaching our
goals.
As our board will attest, charter school board service is a personally and professionally rewarding
opportunity to help ensure that every child has the opportunity to attend an excellent school.

If you are interested in sharing your business, grant writing, fundraising, financial or education
expertise as a volunteer member of the Founders Board, our community would be very grateful.

Read on to learn why you should consider and how to join our board of trustees. We hope
you’ll join us!
-Robert Best
The Founder Academy Board of Trustees, Chairman

Why become a member of the Founders Academy board? Charter school boards play a critical
leadership role in supporting and determining the quality of the education delivered to its students
and the long-term sustainability of the school. Every charter school board is the governing body of a
publicly-funded nonprofit organization with a multi-million-dollar budget. As with all charter school
boards, Founders board is responsible for ensuring that the school has strong leadership, sound
finances, effective fundraising, and high academic achievement.

Need further incentive? Here’s a recent an article highlighting how joining a non-profit board can
boost your career,
https://diversitymbamagazine.com/career-development/how-serving-on-non-profit-boards-can-boost
-your-career/

Who can apply? Any parent or guardian of a Founders Academy student

What are the duties of a Founders Board member?We set policies, hire and evaluate the school
director, work with our parent organization (the PTSG), oversee the budget, fundraise, community
relations, and other tasks, as needed to ensure the continued strength and success of the school.
We ask that you participate in monthly board meetings, join a minimum of one committee and
attend as many community events as possible

Who is on the board today? John Bauer (parent representative), Frank Weiss, Kimberley Lavallee
(co-founder and vice-chair), Kyle Fox (treasurer), Patricia Humphrey (co-founder and secretary)
and Robert Best (chairman).

When does the board meet? Every third Wednesday of the month at 6PM at our school. We
encourage interested members to attend a Board of Trustees Meeting to observe what type of

mailto:kelsey.marot@tfanh.org
https://diversitymbamagazine.com/career-development/how-serving-on-non-profit-boards-can-boost-your-career/
https://diversitymbamagazine.com/career-development/how-serving-on-non-profit-boards-can-boost-your-career/


issues are discussed and how important decisions affecting The Founders Academy are made.
What is the process to become a board member? Interested parents apply by sending their
resume/CV to Kimberley Lavallee kimberly.lavallee@tfanh.org.
For more information about the board of trustees including meeting agendas and minutes, visit the
governance page of the website found here.

Other

Free Access to Tutoring

NHED and Tutor.com have partnered to provide 24/7 online tutoring for students in grades 6-12
throughout the state. School districts are being encouraged to register for Tutor.com’s free access
for their students.

mailto:kimberly.lavallee@tfanh.org
https://www.thefoundersacademy.org/about/governance
https://go.tutor.com/nhed-leaders


Ski Club



Learn to Ski OR sign up for Open Ski
https://www.mcintyreskiarea.com/product/foundersacademy/

Hats for Sale

There is a limited supply of school hats for sale! $15 per hat. Contact Dean Hayes at
cassie.hayes@tfanh.org if you’re interested in purchasing one to show your school spirit.

Founders Academy Car Magnets

Love The Founders Academy? Display your school pride on your ride when you purchase a
Founders Academy car magnet for only $5.00! These make great gifts for students, parents, and
grandparents. Purchase one for every vehicle!
Supplies of these beautiful 4-inch round magnets are limited so...ORDER NOW!

https://www.mcintyreskiarea.com/product/foundersacademy/
mailto:cassie.hayes@tfanh.org


Donations

The Buddy Project

The Buddy Project brings 11th and 5th graders together every Monday Roundtable to explore the
world of knowledge, books, and friendships. These older students will be paired with either one or
two 5th graders to enjoy conversation, fun activities, and reading. The foundation of the project is



based on teaching our younger Founder's students about leadership skills and living up to the
Founder's Code of Conduct, but it is also intended to provide them a space for laughter, creativity,
and most of all fun!

How can you help? We’re looking for book donations from the list below for our buddies to read
together!

To view our Amazon WishList, click here!

Donors Choose: Counselor’s Corner

Our 5th and 6th grade School Counselor, Ms. Barrett has created a new Donors Choose fundraiser.

This is her first year with Founders, and after a full month of school, she realized the importance of
a comfy inviting space for a student to feel safe, talk over some worries, or just take a brain break.
After looking over her office space, she realized she has a way to go.

She’s put together a short. list of some things she is in need of right now. Her list contains some
fidgets, SEL games, and a comfy chair to rest in.

Please consider donating to help create a more welcoming space for our younger students.

Amazon Wish List: Physical Education Needs

Physical Education is an important part of our 6th grade curriculum here at Founders Academy. We
would love to add some more equipment to the class and could use your help!

We’re looking for donations of tennis balls, badminton shuttlecocks, low bounce street hockey balls,
and a bin to store street hockey sticks.

All purchases will directly impact our students’ experience in the classroom.

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/2Y6YWINL8PZA8?ref_=wl_share
https://www.donorschoose.org/project/counselors-corner/7930507/?utm_source=dc&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=project_posted_principal_notification&rf=email-system-2023-10-340&utm_content=project-title
https://www.amazon.com/Standard-Pressure-Practice-Training-Beginner/dp/B0BFGYQ2BZ/ref=sr_1_5?crid=3T5EGCAENG7BN&keywords=standard+pressure+tennis+balls&qid=1697124125&sprefix=tennis+balls+standard+press%2Caps%2C93&sr=8-5
https://www.amazon.com/HIRALIY-Badminton-Shuttlecocks-Baseball-Softball/dp/B08741XLQ4/ref=sr_1_1_sspa?crid=26GIVZ9WEWXYU&keywords=hiraliy%2B24%2Bpack%2Bnylon%2Bbadminton%2Bshuttlecocks%2Bbirdies&qid=1697124178&sprefix=hiraliy%2B%2Caps%2C97&sr=8-1-spons&sp_csd=d2lkZ2V0TmFtZT1zcF9hdGY&th=1
https://www.amazon.com/Sports-BOUNCE-BALL-6-PACK-ORANGE/dp/B00PUECCJ8/ref=sr_1_4?crid=2R5WEBCVQ92IX&keywords=a%26r+sports+low+bounce+ball+6-pack+orange&qid=1697124217&sprefix=a+and+r+sports+low+%2Caps%2C88&sr=8-4
https://www.amazon.com/Caroeas-X-Large-Laundry-Baskets-Collapsible/dp/B08LPLWXQ7/ref=sr_1_8?keywords=caroeas%2Bxl%2Blaundry%2Bbasket&qid=1697123960&sr=8-8&th=1


Bridge the Gap

Annual Fund Letter From Dean Hayes

Founders On Social Media

https://drive.google.com/file/d/10Uw2wFdu2elN0obL64edHsSyaaLkUPiG/view?usp=sharing


New: Founders on Instagram!

Be sure to follow Founders on Facebook here:

Founders' Facebook Carpooling Group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/123952141583545/

Be sure to follow Founders on Twitter here:

Check out Founders Youtube Channel here:

https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Founders-Academy-Public-Charter-School/675459439135607?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/123952141583545/
https://twitter.com/foundersnh
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxkvGKi5ww_-pR8f7_A5yrw
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